
Department of Health & Human Services 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
61 Forsyth St., Suite 4T20 
Atlanta, Georgia 30303-8909 
 
 
 
October 18, 2011 
 
 
 
Mr. R. Bob Mullins, Jr., MD 
Commissioner 
Alabama Medicaid Agency 
501 Dexter Avenue 
Post Office Box 5624 
Montgomery, Alabama  36103-5624 
 
 
Re:  Alabama Title XIX State Plan Amendment, Transmittal #11-008 
 
Dear Mr. Mullins: 
 
This is to affirm approval of the above referenced State Plan Amendment which was submitted to the 
Regional Office on July 15, 2011.  The State’s requested effective date of October 1, 2011 has been 
accepted. 
 
Enclosed for your records are: 
 

1.   a copy of the approval letter dated October 13, 2011 that was submitted to the State by 
Larry Reed, Director, Division of Pharmacy; 

 
2.   the original signed 179; and  
 
3.   the approved plan pages. 

 
If you have any additional questions regarding this amendment, please contact Maria Drake, State 
Coordinator for Alabama, at 404-562-3697. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/ 

         
Jackie Glaze 

      Associate Regional Administrator 
      Division of Medicaid & Children’s Health Operations 
 
 

 



DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
7500 Security Boulevard, Mail Stop S2-14-26 
Baltimore, Maryland   21244-1850 
 
Center for Medicaid, CHIP and Survey & Certification 

Disabled and Elderly Health Programs Group 
 
October 13, 2011 
 
Mr. R. Bob Mullins, Jr., MD 
Commissioner 
Alabama Medicaid Agency 
501 Dexter Avenue 
Post Office Box 5624 
Montgomery, Alabama  36103-5624 
 
 
Dear Dr. Mullins: 
 
We have reviewed Alabama’s State Plan Amendment (SPA) 11-008 submitted to the Atlanta 
Regional Office on July 15, 2011.  Based on the information provided, we are informing you that 
this SPA is approved.  This amendment proposes to decrease the monthly brand drug 
prescription limit from the current five to four per adult recipient, while maintaining the current 
override process and drug category exceptions.  The effective date of this SPA is October 1, 
2011. 
 
A copy of the CMS-179 form as well as the page approved for incorporation into Alabama’s 
state plan will be forwarded by the Atlanta Regional Office.  If you have any questions regarding 
this amendment, please contact Madlyn Kruh at (410) 786-3239. 
 
 
      Sincerely, 
       
        / s / 
       
      Larry Reed 
      Director 
      Division of Pharmacy 
 
 
 
 
 
cc: Jackie Glaze, Acting ARA, Atlanta Regional Office 
      Maria Drake, Atlanta Regional Office  








